
NEWSLETTER               

  18th December 2020 

 

And Finally… 

Please keep checking the website and Facebook page for any updates. Stay safe.  
Please keep familiarising yourselves with the Covid-19 Absence; A Quick Guide for Parents. This 

can be found on the school website and newsletter link page. 

Website - http://www.ashleyschool.com/ Twitter - @Ashley_School  

 

Ashley Action! 
Important information - For the first 6 days after the end of term (Friday 18th December), school has been asked to work 

these days and support the Track and Trace system. We will be responding to parent emails informing us of positive COVID 

test results. If your child tests positive for coronavirus (Covid-19), then parents are requested to contact the school 

immediately via the school email address: ashleywidnes@gmail.com  Please give your child’s name, date symptoms started 

and date positive test result was received. The school will then identify any children that have been in close contact in 

school to the affected person in the last 48 hours from the onset of their symptoms. The parents of these children will be 

contacted and advised that their child needs to self-isolate for 10 days from their last contact with the positive case. The 

emails will be checked daily. After the 24th December, we will not contact you asking your child to self- isolate due to close 

contact at school. However, should your child or a family member test positive after this date, you still need to inform 

school via email so that we can advise you of your child’s return date in January following the appropriate length of self- 

isolation. Thank you for your understanding and co-operation in this matter.                                                                             

Chloe in Year 14 displayed the true message of Christmas by donating £50 of toys to the Halton Toy Appeal. Chloe was the 

winner of the £100 raffle and bought toys for local children. Thanks to Paul, the manager at B&M, who donated an elephant 

and gave 10% discount.                                                                                                                                                                      

Students have enjoyed designing and making Christmas cake decorations. Students practised model making skills, simple 

piping techniques, as well as rolling, cutting and smoothing sugar paste icing. Some great ideas!                                                          

Please see the newsletter link page for information on HHS Healthy School News For Families December 2020.                  

Year 12 students have worked very hard this week to assemble a greenhouse as part of the NCS programme that they have 

taken part in. students are hoping to grow a range of plants and vegetables and set up a mini enterprise.                              

The students and staff at Ashley High School wish you a very Merry Christmas and a Happy, Safe and Healthy New Year. 

School returns Tuesday 5th January 2021. 
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